
NEWTON COMMUNITY 

SCHOOL DISTRICT 

Spectator Guidelines/Expectations 

 The following guidelines/expectations will be in place for spectators 
attending Newton school activities this winter at all indoor school facilities: 

 **Admission is limited to household members OR two spectators per 
participant at all competitions and home events (including concerts).  A list 
of approved spectators will be at the gate and all spectators will need to be 
either on the list or sign as one of the two participant’s spectators. Newton 
passes will be honored, but pass holders will still need to be either on the 
list or sign in. 

**Face coverings will be required to enter and be worn in all public areas 
(i.e. concession stands, restrooms, commons area).  Available seating will 
be designed taking into account public health social distancing guidelines.   

**Seating at events will be marked as available or unavailable.  Areas 
marked with blue tape is where seating is not permitted.  Spectators from 
the same household are encouraged to sit together. 

**Student sections (both high school and middle school) will require a face 
covering to enter and students will maintain face coverings while in the 
student section. 

**All spectators will be encouraged to practice social distancing and remain 
six feet away from other non family member spectators when at all 
possible. 

**Frequent reminders regarding spectator guidelines and expectations will 
be made via the public address announcer. 

**Spectators are encouraged to practice social responsibility and stay 
home if they do not feel well or are running fever. 

**Spectators are encouraged to use exact change when paying at the gate 
or at the concession stand. 
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